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1. Summary 

1.1 The legal position regarding how the fund can invest cash was revised by the 
Government with the introduction of the LGPS (Management and Investment of 
Funds) Regulations 2009, which came into force from 1st January 2010.  Since 
1st April 2010 the pension fund cash has been managed by the SCC 
investments team on a completely segregated basis. 

1.2 As a matter of good governance the Committee is asked annually to review the 
arrangements for the management of the Fund’s cash and approve the strategy 
and counterparty criteria. 

2. Issues for consideration 

2.1 Review the arrangements for the management of the Pension Fund sterling 
cash balances from the following options: 
 

1. Re-appoint the in-house team to manage these balances on a 
segregated basis. 

2. Appoint an external cash manager. 
 
If the committee wish to appoint an external manager the current in-house 
management arrangements would remain in place whilst a competitive tender 
process is undertaken. 

2.2 Review and adopt a cash management strategy, the current strategy is 
attached as appendix A. 

2.3 Adopt a revised counterparty criteria for the investment of sterling cash 
balances, a suggested criteria is attached as appendix B. 

  

mailto:asweet@somerset.gov.uk


 

 

3. Background 

3.1 The sterling balances of the Fund are managed with a daily sweep undertaken 
with the Fund’s custodian to clear sterling balances back to the fund’s bank 
account.  The balances are a mix of sterling money which has been allocated to 
fund managers but they are choosing not to invest (frictional cash) and the cash 
balances of the fund that are being received monthly from employers and paid 
out to pensioners.  These balances do vary.  A graph showing the daily value of 
cash balances since December 2014 is below. 
 

 
 

3.2 The current practice of the Fund is to leave non-sterling balances in the bank 
accounts supplied to us by the Global Custodian (JP Morgan), these balances 
do earn interest but at very low rates.  Typically these funds are mostly made up 
of US Dollars and Euros within Standard Life’s fixed interest mandate along with 
small amounts in a range of other currencies.  Typically these balances are less 
than £4m in total. 

3.4 Officers are proposing a similar counterparty policy to the one adopted for 2017-
18 (attached as appendix B). 

4. Consultations undertaken 

 None 
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5. Financial Implications 

5.1 Over time the performance of the pension fund investments will impact the 
amount that the County Council and other sponsoring employers have to pay 
into the fund to meet their liabilities.  The fund actuary calculates these amounts 
every three years and sets payments for the intervening periods.  The next 
assessment is currently underway. 

6. Background Papers 

 None 

Note For sight of individual background papers please contact the report author. 

 


